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The submissions on this file and the inspector's report were considered at a Board
meeting held on 10/05/2022.

The Board decided to refuse permission for the following reasons and

considerations.

Reasons and Considerations

Having regard to the Z6 zoning status governing the area of the site in which the
structure is located, which has the objective “To provide for the creation and
protection of enterprise and facilitate opportunities for employment creation”, it is
considered that the proposed development would contravene materially a
development objective indicated in the Development Plan for the zoning of land for
the use solely or primarily of particular areas for particular purposes. The proposed
development would therefore be contrary to the proper planning and sustainable
development of the area. Furthermore, the comments by the Property Management
Section of Dublin City Council that the lands on which the subject development took
place is registered to it, and nofwithstanding the provisions of section 34(13) of the
Planning and Development Act 2000, as amended, the Board is not satisfied that the
applicant has sufficient legal fitle to make the application for retention of the subject
development and therefore the Board is precluded from granting permission in such

instances.

In deciding not to accept the Inspector's recommendation to grant permission, the
Board considered that, notwithstanding the statutory declaration provided by the
applicant in respect of their possessory title for 18 years, the evidence provided by
the appellant and Dublin City Council's Property Management section provides

ABP-312396-22 Board Direction Page 1 of 2



sufficient doubt as to the ability of the applicant to seek retention permission for a
structure on lands that they do not appear to have clear title to. In such
circumstances, and while it is acknowledged that the Board has no role in
determining legal disputes between parties, the Board considered that it is not in a

position to grant permission on the basis of the information provided with the
application and appeal.

Board Member Date: 10/05/2022
Dave Walsh
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